Maiden Bradley Parish Council

To all Members of the Parish Council you are summons to attend the following meeting of the Parish Council 

It will be held in the Village Hall, Maiden Bradley on 

Tuesday 10th May 2011 at 7.30pm

Agenda
1. Election of the Chairman for the coming year.

2. Appointment of Vice Chairman for the coming year

3. Chairman and Vice Chairman and Councilors to sign declarations of Office.

4. Welcome and Introductions.

5. Declarations of Interest

To receive any disclosure(s) of interest by a Councillor or as an Officer in matters to be considered at this meeting, in accordance with the Local Authorities Code of Conduct 2007
 A member must, within 28 days of becoming aware of any changes to the Interests specified in the register of members Interests, provide written notification to the Monitoring Officer

 A member must within 28 days of receiving any gift or hospitality over the value of £25.00, whilst in their official capacity under the code, provides written notification to the monitoring officer of the existence and nature of that gift or hospitality.

6. Apologies for Absence. 

Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Parish Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.

7. Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 12th April 2011
Council is asked to note the minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 12th April 2011.

8. Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 12th April 2011
Council is asked to consider and, if agreed, adopt the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 12th April 2011.
9. Public Question time
There will be, if required, a short period of time for public questions or information. The public will be limited to 3 minutes each.
10. To receive the Chairman's announcements
11. Review of Parish Documentation- Standing orders etc.

 Council is asked if there is any documentation it wishes to review. The Clerk recommends to Council that out of all the documentation she holds she would advise that the Complaints Policy is updated.

Standing Orders

Financial Orders

Complaints Policy

Freedom of Information Policy

Grant Policy

Complaints Policy

12. Review of Assets

Council is asked to review and approve the Asset list.

13. Banking Arrangements

Council is asked to consider continuing the Banking Arrangements in place.

14. Insurance Renewal

Council is asked to discuss the renewal of the Parish Council Insurance Policy.
15. Clerks Report
Shear Water Clearway

Council is asked to note that Caroline Wright from the Rural Police has been in touch with the Clerk regarding the Clearway at Shear water. See below copy of communication sent to the Clerk, following a parishioner’s complaint to the Rural Police. Council is asked to inform the Clerk if it wishes this item to be re-raised with Wiltshire Council.
We have also included the problem as one of the Neighbourhood Policing team priorities in 2009. We are still aware of the problems and do try to visit the area as often as possible and advise motorists. 

The police can deal with a number of parking offences i.e. obstruction where a vehicle is actually blocking the road and preventing traffic getting through, however parking or stopping on the clearway is no longer dealt with as a police matter and action/enforcement must be taken by Wiltshire Council who have responsibility for this, since parking was decriminalised in 2009.

This has been discussed today and will start issuing advisory notices to any vehicles parked on the clearway which will hopefully deter and educate motorists. All local officers will be requested to pay passing attention to this area and deal with any offences as appropriate. 

I have spoken with the Parish Clerk for Horningsham and Maiden Bradley and it seems that this problem will need to be re-raised with Wiltshire Council, either through the Parish Councils or possibly at the Area Board Meeting.

16. Peter Harris Principal Traffic Engineer Traffic and Network Management

Department of Neighbourhood and Planning

Council is asked to discuss the email received below from Mr Peter Harris and inform the Clerk if Council wishes to reply.
I have been discussing with the Highways Agency and the Police some changes / additions to the routes that are used when the trunk road is closed for emergencies such as road collisions. (These are not necessarily the routes that would be used for planned closures for maintenance works)

The minor changes are for the section east of Countess roundabout at Amesbury and between Zeals and the A350 at Furze Hedge in the west of the County.

I attach two briefing notes that relate to these two areas and summarise the routes it is now proposed should be signed and the reasons why it is considered necessary that they are signed.
The remainder of the routes across the County remain as existing.

This has been sent to the clerks of the Town/parish Councils concerned and the Wiltshire Council members for the wards concerned.
A303 Emergency Diversion routes Mere Area Briefing Note:
Discussions have taken place with the Highways Agency's consultants and the Police, regarding the emergency diversion routes that need to be signed, when various sections of the A303 are closed for emergency reasons (mainly collisions). These routes are not those that would necessarily be used for planned closures where more complicated and far reaching signing would be installed.

These emergency routes have to be quick to implement, easy to understand by the motorist, and commence as close to the incident as possible, (otherwise traffic will continue to join the between the main closure point and the incident) They would normally operate for very limited period of time ( a few hours)

The intention of ensuring appropriate routes are signed is to reduce the number of vehicles using less appropriate routes on an ad-hoc basis that could potentially cause further problems for both residents and the travelling public.

The Highways Agency now has a directive that all routes for the A303 through Wiltshire should be in place and signed correctly prior to the Olympics in 2012.

However there is one section to which no route is clearly signed at present and for which one needs to be agreed and signed.

This is the section between the B3092 west of Mere and the A350 at Furze hedge, for eastbound traffic.

West bound traffic will use the route that was in operation for the Chaddenwick Hill closure, namely A350 south to Shaftesbury the B3081 in Dorset back to A303.

The only routes that can feasibly be considered are either B3092 north through Maiden Bradley to Frome bypass and A361, A36 and A350 to Furze Hedge. OR  B3092 into Mere and B3095 through the Deverills to A350.

The latter is considered unsuitable for all eastbound traffic on the A303.

Trying to sign traffic off much sooner at the A37 Podimore junction for a short duration closure is impractical to install on an immediate basis, following an incident, and would not work, nor would it deal with the traffic joining east of A37.

The proposal is therefore:-

A)
For a closure of the eastbound carriageway of the Mere Bypass, traffic will be diverted via Mere.

B)
For a closure between the eastern end of the bypass and the junction at Furze hedge, the route would be to leave at the B3092 at the west end of Mere Bypass and divert via Maiden Bradley, whilst traffic from the Gillingham and Mere wishing to join at the eastern end of Mere Bypass would continue on the B3095 via the Deverills to rejoin via the A350 to Furze Hedge.

It is appreciated a permanent weight restriction has been advertised but not yet implemented on the B3092 and this would need an amendment to allow vehicles during an emergency closure of A303 to use the route (in a similar manner to the amendment to permit the route through Chitterne to be used by high vehicles).

A303 Emergency diversion routes   (East of Amesbury) Briefing notes:

Discussions have been taking place with the Highways Agency, the Police and Wiltshire Council officers regarding the choice of, and signing of, the alternative routes to be used in cases of emergency closures of various sections of the A303 trunk Road.

The current routes are those that existed prior to the alterations to the solstice interchange to make it multi – directional.

The current route for an eastbound closure between A345 Countess and A338 Parkhouse, is from Countess south to London Road signals, London Road to Porton Road, solstice overbridge and then either,:-

a)
return to A303 if the closure was between Countess and Solstice, or

b)
continue via Telegraph Hill to Bulford right on A3028 to Dr Lewis’ crossroads left on C11 via Bulford Camp to Tidworth and south on A338  to A303 at Parkhouse.

However the thoughts are that this results in one of two problems being created.

a)
When only the eastbound carriageway is closed it results in eastbound traffic crossing the westbound flow at Countess, with the potential for considerable congestion. 

b)
When the closure is for the westbound carriageway between solstice and Countess, both directions of traffic are diverted via London Road 

It is considered it would make more sense to introduce two separate routes for 

Eastbound diverted traffic; either:-

A)
for closures between A345 Countess and C11 via A345 north to Stonehenge Inn roundabout and the A3028 to rejoin the A303) or

B)
for closures east of C11 via C11 to Bulford camp, Tidworth and A338 to Parkhouse

This option also removes the delays caused by traffic on Telegraph Hill giving way at the right turn in Bulford onto the A3028 and also removes the potential for two-way diverted traffic occurring on London Road.

(Note, If the closure occurs on the very short section between Solstice interchange  and the C11 exit, there would be a possibility of diverting traffic off at Solstice, and using Telegraph Hill to rejoin A303 via the A3028. However this would still result in the difficulty of exiting onto the A3028. It would only occur very occasionally, if at all, and it is not considered worth the complicated nature of having a special signing scheme, and a special operational instruction in place. )

It is thus recommended that this amendment be installed. The work will be carried out by the Highways Agency at their cost.
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17. Community Speed Watch

Council is asked to note that the Clerk has not received any further communications from the Community Speed watch team due to the Easter Holiday period as the person who will be dealing with the Parish Council will not be back to work till the 9th May 2011. 
18. Parish Steward

Council is asked to discuss and compile a list of works required, ready for the next Parish Stewards visit. 

19. Duke of Somerset – Back Lane

Council is asked to discuss the letter below received by the Clerk and formulate its reply.
Dear Sirs
Re: Back Lane, Maiden Bradley

You may remember some years ago that the Estate removed most of the tatty old hedges bordering the lane and moved the fence line behind the Beech trees. For some unknown reason a short section between the bend and Perry Farm, as delineated on the enclosed plan, was omitted.

The Estate would now like to remove this remaining Ivy-choked and tired length of hedge and mow the bank, like the rest of the lane. The purpose of this letter is to ascertain whether this would have the support of the Parish Council as we would need to apply for formal permission. The work would be done outside the nesting season. We have spoken to Mr Christopher Oliver, who we believe would support this proposal.
Yours faithfully

The Duke of Somerset
I look forward to hearing the Council's reaction before making a formal application. 
Comment sort from Chris Oliver on the Prospective work below:
Removal of this hawthorn hedge would be the completion of work done about 25 years ago. The hedge was retained for reasons to do with Perry Farm which are no longer applicable. It can be seen that the shade cast by the Purple Beech Avenue is reducing the vigour of the hedge and this can only intensify. The hedge has no special nature conservation features and is not a wildlife corridor.
 

Removal is a landscape matter and it can be seen that the Back Lane Avenue with mown grass would be all one feature if the hedge is removed. I therefore expressed an opinion when asked by the Estate that removal would have positive landscape impact.  JCC Oliver
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20. Planning
Relaxation of the planning rules for change of use from business to residential: Consultation Questionnaire

Council is asked to discuss commenting on the above consultation. Councillors are asked to view the documentation on the website.

The Government welcomes your views on the proposals set out in the consultation document, Relaxation of planning rules for change of use from commercial to residential, which is available on our website at:

www.communities.gov.uk/consultations.  This could affect any commercial sites in the Parish in the future.
21. Town & Country Planning Act 1990

Proposal: Erection of Poultry Building with associated feed bins and waste water collection tank, detached office/generator building, concrete apron and alterations to existing access. (Additional information – Landscape and Visual Impact Assessment received) 

Location: Bunns Lane, West Woodlands, Nr Frome.
Council is asked to comment on the above application to Mr Les Kimberly Mendip District Council as this application concerns the transportation of chickens, feed and waste from this development through the village. 

22. Wiltshire Council Local Development Framework
Council is asked to inform the Clerk whether it has any further representation it wishes to add to the below:

Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004

The Town and Country Planning (Local Development) (England) Regulations 2004

The Town and Country Planning (Local Development) (England) (Amendment) Regulations

2008

Notice of publication of proposed Focused Changes to a Submitted Development Plan Document

South Wiltshire Core Strategy Proposed Submission Document - Proposed Focused Changes.

On 16 November 2009 Wiltshire Council submitted the Draft South Wiltshire Core Strategy Development Plan Document (DPD), part of the Council's Local Development Framework, to the Secretary of State for independent examination.

The DPD sets out a clear strategy for delivery of growth in a managed way over the next 15 years to 2026, which balances meeting local needs with the protection of the environment and makes strategic site-specific allocations. The DPD covers the whole area of South Wiltshire, except for that part where the New Forest National Park Authority is the local planning authority.

The Examination in Public (EIP) of the DPD took place between 2 March 2010 and 9 April 2010. However, subsequently the Secretary of State announced his intention to abolish Regional Spatial Strategies. The review of the Submission Draft South Wiltshire Core Strategy has been undertaken as a direct response to this and it is this intention, especially with regards to potential implications on housing and employment figures, that was agreed as the basis for the review with the Inspector overseeing the EIP.

The outcome of the Review has identified a number of proposed amendments to the submitted DPD in the form of focused and consequential changes.

The Council is inviting representations on the above changes only. The period for representations to be made will run from 14   April 2011 until 5.00pm on 27 May 2011. If you have previously commented on the South Wiltshire Core Strategy Submission draft you do not need to repeat previous comments that you may have made.

Policy changes have been subjected to a Sustainability Appraisal and Habitats Regulations Assessment on which comments are also invited during the same period.

The full text of the focused and consequential changes together with the Sustainability Appraisal, Habitats Regulations Assessment and other supporting information, are available to view on our website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk/southwiltshirecorestrategyreview
23. Ethical Governance Officer - Re The relationship between Wiltshire Council and Town and Parish Councils
Council is asked to discuss the letter below received by the Clerk and formulate its reply.
I am part of a team that has been asked to look at the relationship between Wiltshire Council and the Town and Parish Councils. Part of our brief is to consider Wiltshire Councils role in the provision of training. I believe that the Parish Councils that you Clerk (Maiden Bradley, Horningsham and Upper Deverills) may have expressed an interest in receiving training on the Members Code of Conduct, and I am writing to ask - if Wiltshire Council were to provide other training, which areas of work would the Parish Councils like to see included? e.g. Human Resources/employment issues,

Freedom of Information and Data Protection, elections/co opting, etc


The second question is - given that Wiltshire Council and the Town and Parishes are separate bodies, would the Parish Councils be willing to pay for the training? Any comments or suggestions will be gratefully received.

If you have any queries or feedback please do not hesitate to contact me at the above address, by email at roger.wiltshire@wiltshire.gov.uk or on direct phone line 01225713462.

Yours sincerely,

Roger Wiltshire

Ethical Governance Officer

roger.wiltshire@wiltshire.qov.uk

01225713462
24. Recreational Play Area Consultation results
Council is asked to update the Clerk on the results of the follow up on the consultation sent out to parishioners. 

25. Grant Applications
Council is asked to discuss and resolve the applications received from the below Groups/Clubs.
PCC Maiden Bradley

Village Shop Maiden Bradley

26. Annual Internal Audit
Clerk to report back to Council.

27. Accounts for Payment
Council is asked to approve the payments listed below:
May Wages








£332.50
Heat, light and wear & tear
(Shared cost x 3 parishes)

           £    6.50
Receipts

Upper Deverills Parish Council IT Usage




£   15.00

Clerk - Charges 







£   15.00
Lloyds Bank transfer of £100.00 to account 07052153 from 00108234

Council is asked to approve and sign the accounts 

28. Meetings for members of the Parish Council to Attend
Warminster Area Board Meeting 
The next meeting will be the 19th May 2011 at Codford Village Hall 7.00pm. The Clerk will not be able to attend on behalf of the Council as she has a Parish Council meeting.
29. Facebook
Council is asked to report back to the Clerk its findings.
30. Correspondence
Council is asked to note the correspondence below:

Introductory letter from Wiltshire CPRE
CPRE Field Work September 2011 

Play Fair Parish & Community Newsletter SMP Playgrounds

ACB Printing leaflet

31. Items for the next Agenda
Review Freedom of Information Policy
Review Complaints Policy 
Review Forces March Visit
32. Date of the next meeting

The Council is asked to note that the 14th June 2011 is the date of the next meeting. 

Council are asked to note that in the exercise of their functions they must take note of the following: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights. Any person who may find difficulty in access to the meeting through disability is asked to advise the Clerk (07540611906) or (maidenbradleypc@o2.co.uk)at least 24 hours before the meeting so that every effort may be made to provide access.
 Sarah Jeffries   MILCM Parish Clerk   Wednesday 4th May 2011.
